November 2019 Letter 
From Our Clann Chief
Dean Clann Members,

What a grand time we had in New York!  The Niagara Celtic Heritage Festival moved a few miles down the road this year from Olcott to Lockport.  The new site was very large and easily accommodated the festival activities, merchants and participants.  But the real treat for us were the people.  We did catch up with a few friends we have known from Alafia Rendezvous or Alabama Frontier Days at Fort Toulouse.  A highlight however was getting to know some of our New York Sept members.  I cannot express our gratitude and regard for the wonderful Clann members of New York and how we were welcomed and made to feel at home. My lady and I were greeted and treated so warmly that we quickly felt we had been best friends with these fine folk for much or our lives.  God willing and the Creek Indians don't rise we will certainly try to return to once again to spend time with some of the best people we've ever had the pleasure to meet.

A bit of lagniappe (Cajun French word- look it up :) ) attending the Niagara festival was the ability to spend a little time in the Niagara area.  My wife and I started in Olcott and traveled the shore of Lake Ontario to Fort Niagara.  In my dreams I have nearby access to a history site this magnificent for the pursuit of my living history hobby.  Fort Niagara is a true gem of American history.  From the Fort we traveled down the Niagara River and enjoyed the quaint villages and beautiful views of the gorge.  Nancy and I had been to the Falls once before as a couple and once each before as youth with our families.  But those visits were made coming down the Canadian side so this trip became our first opportunity to experience the Falls from the American side.  It is true you can see Horseshoe and American Falls better from the Canadian side but on the American side you can get so much closer to the actual plunges and see more of the river and its natural beauty.  I highly recommend keeping it “local” if you make a visit.

As I write this I have just returned from the Alabama Frontier Days event at Fort Toulouse.  There is Scottish representation at this event but I confess I do have an obligation to the French Military.  His Lordship the Colonel of the Royal-Ecossais, a Scottish regiment fighting for the French, and one of his Majors set themselves along side of the French officer area so I do get to keep all things Scottish front and center as the days go on.  Scottish, Scotch, whatever...it's all good :)  But also at Toulouse the newly reborn Alabama Sept had its first meeting and I was able to spend some time with these folks as they plan for Sept recruiting and other activities.  It is great to see State leaders excited about our Clann and wanting to grow its membership.

Regards,

Guy Miller
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